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June 20, 2005







      MORTGAGEE LETTER 2005-28

TO:

ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES

SUBJECT:
Change in Remittance Period for Up-Front Mortgage Insurance Premiums (MIP) 

This letter notifies mortgagees that the remittance period for the payment of Up-Front Mortgage Insurance Premiums (UFMIP) in Federal Housing Administration (FHA) single-family programs has changed from 15 calendar days to 10 calendar days.  This follows the publication of a final rule implementing this change in the Federal Register at 70 FR 19666 dated April 13, 2005. 

The original 15 calendar day transmittal period was established when checks were mailed to the Department of Housing and Urban Development’s lockbox.  However, since 1993 mortgagees have made UFMIP payments via electronic systems.  Accordingly, mortgagees must now remit the UFMIP within 10 calendar days of loan closing or disbursement whichever is later.  This change applies to all FHA mortgages requiring an UFMIP, with the exception of Section 255, Home Equity Conversion Mortgages (HECM).  The effective date of the final rule is October 11, 2005.  FHA recognizes that mortgagees may require additional time to make the necessary system modifications and will take this into account in its enforcement of the final rule.  However, all mortgagees are expected to be in full compliance with the final rule by November 1, 2005.

The remittance period begins the date of loan settlement or the date of disbursement of the mortgage proceeds whichever is later.  Mortgagees are reminded of their obligation to include late charges for UFMIP remittances received by HUD more than 10 calendar days after they become due.  UFMIP payments received more than 30 calendar days after the due date will result in additional charges. 

If you have any questions about this Mortgagee Letter, please contact your local Homeownership Center in Atlanta (888) 696-4687, Philadelphia (800) 440-8647, Santa Ana 

(888) 827-5605, or Denver (800) 543-9378 (these are all toll free numbers).







Sincerely,







Brian D. Montgomery







Assistant Secretary for Housing-

    Federal Housing Commissioner
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